TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING
Saturday, April 25, 2015

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Saturday, April 25, 2015 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 8:35 AM


Roll Call: Joseph Norton – present; Mary Weinberger - present; Ryan Orton – absent; Johanna Shafer – absent; Mark D’Agostino – present.   Also present was Assessor Steve Gotovich.  Mark Burdick would arrive during this meeting.

The purpose of this Special Meeting was to discuss the County’s proposed plans for rebates if a town either cuts expenses or merges services, resulting in a 1% budget reduction for the next two years.

Assessor Gotovich had attended a County meeting on this matter.  He informed the Board that cutting budget figures or merging services was not the only option available to towns.  Another option could be document savings through more efficient purchases.  Stanford could see such savings since the new Highway Garage had been built and new trucks recently purchased, as well as the Town Hall’s new telephone system, the installation of new computers with a central server and the Town Hall’s generator installation.  Discussion followed with mention made that Councilman D’Agostino will complete the spreadsheet that is due by May 1st.

The Board agreed to cite the above mentioned cost saving measures on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to look for savings accrued by efficiencies that have been done in the Town in order to comply with the new government efficiency program resulting tax rebates to qualified residents of Stanford.  The motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Ryan Orton – absent; Johanna Shafer – absent; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

The Special Meeting adjourned about 9:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

